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Final estimates made by the Colorado Co-operative Crop Reporting Serv­
ice are based upon the reports of acreages by county assessors and other
data, and place the acreage of all crops harvested in Colorado in 1924, exclusive
of orchards, at 6,335,080 acres, compared with a revised estimate of 6,144,290
acres harvested in 1923. While the acreage harvested in 1924 appears to be
larger than that harvested in 1923, it is due to a revision of county assessors'
figures by counties, while the figures for 1923 were only revised for the general
totals and the percentage on revision did not fully represent the total increase
that should have been added to the figures reported by the county assessors.
Previous to 1924 it was the practice of the Crop Reporting Service to modify
assessors' acreage figures by a definite percentage each year on account of
their incompleteness in arriving at state totals. This year the modifications
were made by counties.

After the general rains ceased the latter part of May, the season of 1924
was exceptionally dry and a large percent of some crops did not fully mature,
and SOUle acreage was abandoned and not harvested. This was particularly
true of beans, corn and some other dry land crops. Tables published on pages
~ to 18 inclusive in this bulletin give the acreages of crops by counties and
the production by counties for most of the principal crops based upon the
acreages reported by county assessors and average yields compiled by the
crop reporting service. The general production table published on page 2
gives the total acreages and the total production for the state. The value of
each crop is based upon prices prevailing on December 1 or at about market
time. For some of the minor crops, the total production is not calculated but
the value of the crop is based upon the estimated average return which growers
obtain per acre. Average prices per unit for some of the principal crops,
notably wheat, potatoes and hay, are the prices for certain grades and not
the average prices for all grades. Usually, these prices are for No. 1 grades
and are, therefore, considerably higher than the average prices which srowers
received for the entire marketed production, thus making the theoretical value
of these crops as given in the tables considerably higher than the a-ctual values
to the producers. This practice is followed because it is the general practice
in estimating the values of crops in all parts of the country.

Wheat-The acreage of winter wheat harvested in 1924 was estimated at
1,141,000 acres compared with 1,060,000 acres in 1923. While less acreage was
planted for the 1924 crop than for the 1923 crop, the winter season was more
favorable and the winter abandonment was less than in 1923, thus leaving a
lar~er acreage for harvest. However, the severe dry period following the
sprmg rains damaged the crop greatly and average yields were reducd much
below early expectations. The average yield for winter wheat in 1924 was
14 bushels compared with 12 bushels for the 1923 crop, which was badly dam­
aged by rust. The total production amounted to 15,974,000 bushels compared
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